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Smiths Group recognises the critical role that biodiversity plays in maintaining a healthy planet. 

As a global business with more than 15,000 colleagues, we have a role to play in protecting 

ecosystems for future generations. We are committed to understanding and addressing the 

biodiversity-related impact of our products, our operations and our supply chains in a proactive 

manner.  

In 2024, all sites under operational control were evaluated for biodiversity-related impacts and 

proximity to critical or high biodiversity value habitats based on geolocation data, using the 

WWF Biodiversity Risk Filter Suite Tool and other complimentary tools e.g. SBTN. Smiths also 

began following guidance from TNFD by adopting the LEAP (Locate, Evaluate, Assess, 

Prepare) approach.  

During 2025, biodiversity considerations have been factored into our broader business 

activities. For direct operations, additional environmental matters, including biodiversity, were 

newly added into our due diligence process when selecting new sites. Further details are 

outlined in our ‘Risk Assessment for Sites in Water-Stressed Areas and High Biodiversity 

Value Habitats’, which can be viewed here.  

We also added biodiversity criteria into our supplier environmental questionnaires, e.g. 

whether a company has a biodiversity programme or has identified biodiversity-related 

impacts, risks and dependencies. Guidance was also issued to our businesses to encourage 

and support ideation for on-site biodiversity projects.  

In 2026, Smiths will continue to refine its approach to product and service eco design and 

disclose product-related lifecycle analysis (LCA) data where possible.   

We will review this Biodiversity Statement annually. 

https://www.smiths.com/media/pljl53ru/fy25-water-stress-and-biodiversity-risk-assessment.pdf

